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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 June 2022 at 7:30 pm in Slateford/Longstone Church. 



DL welcomed everyone. 

1
Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon, Will Sturgeon and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
none
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllrs Heap and Dixon
In attendance
none

Public visitors

none

Apologies were received from Ros Lennie and John Allan. Also from Cllrs McKenzie, Walker, Key and Cowdy. Apologies also from PC Andrew Cory, as it was his rest day.
3 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 May 2022 were approved 
and adopted.
4 Police crime report
SC read a report from PC Cory, in which the latter explained that arrangements were still being made to monitor the speed of traffic on Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd. There had been a delay in training community officers. Meanwhile PC Cory gave a list of crimes dealt with in his beat which covers ward 7, viz: 12 missing persons, 26 concerns for persons, 6 neighbour disputes, 2 housebreakings, 9 assaults and 4 vehicle crimes, inc. theft from vehicles. 
5 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
SC noted an update from Caroline Paterson, the Heritage Officer. She explained that CEC has accepted designs for renovation of the bridges in Colinton Dell. The work will be advertised and tenders sought. 
5
Planning and development

5.1
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
Owner is negotiating with contractors for the construction.

5.2
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Work on conversion still proceeding.

5.3
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
LCC’s comments on the application were approved and will be submitted.

5.4
Students flats in Inglis Green Gait


This application was discussed, noting various objections from local residents. The application is still awaiting assessment by planners. 

6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
AG reported attending a meeting of the South West Community Grants Panel that day.
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme:  
No update available.  

7.2
Graffiti: 


SC reported 31 examples now on our website with little progress in getting them removed. Most are on CEC property. The graffiti on a wall in Inglis Green Gait owned by Network Rail was discussed (local residents suggested removing it themselves). There was a suggestion on allowing a mural to be painted on the wall as a deterrent. WS and AG will explore the cost of this.
7.3
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)

It was noted that the parking strip had been moved to the Park side of Lanark Rd and some double-yellow lines had been extended. Further revisions, including time-restricted parking, are currently subject to consultation on the Experimental Traffic Regulation Order for the Travelling Safely Schemes (see https://pclengagement-hub.co.uk/en-GB/projects/ts-west. Work continues on plans for a new permanent controlled crossing on Lanark Rd. AG reported plans for another such crossing by Hailes Gardens (outwith our area).
7.4
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park


SC suggested the issue of drainage could be dropped as work was completed. However the matter of lighting remained unresolved. 
7.5
Outdoor classroom and DC Award


The School Business Manager was now confident that she would be able to get the classroom removed [she has promised to return the plaque to us]. DL will present the book token to the winner of the DC Award on 28 June.

7.6
Burnside closure
SC found the Earl of Morton’s name and address (in Dalmahoy) in a reference work. He is the 22nd Earl, whose family used to own large areas of SW Edinburgh. They included the land where the prison has been built and allotments on the east side of the river. SC wrote to Lord Morton but got no reply. Later he found that the Dalmahoy Estates and Farms are listed in the Edinburgh telephone directory. That number is answered by the Estates’ administrator. She was familiar with the bridge problem; indeed she and Lord Morton had visited the site. This did not mean that Lord Morton owned the bridge; he did not seem to have the relevant records but CEC’s Estates Dept think it likely that he either did or does. SC is exploring other means to locate ownership. Meanwhile to find out why the bridge is closed he met an engineer from the Bridges Dept on site on 9 June. That engineer could not answer this question, not even who ordered the closure, but promised to find out. That day SC received word that it was CEC’s Shared Repairs and Housing department who closed the path as they demolished a building adjacent. In addition the bridge was inspected by an independent consultant. 
8
Councillors’ report(s)
Cllr Heap suggested someone contact Cllr Mackenzie to ask him to investigate what could be done to get the developers of the Booker site to include a bridge. 
9
Treasurer’s report
SC reported the following payments since the last meeting:
10 May: £600 to Longstone Primary School for its relief fund;
16 May: £29.95 to Spanglefish for website maintenance; 
16 May: £2.40 to Ionos for domain registration;
20 May: £0.85 for postage;
7 June: £100 to Slateford/Longstone Church for Garden Party (SC attended briefly);
8 June: £1.20 to Ionos for domain registration;
9 June: £2.40 to Ionos for domain registration;
Balance to date: £494.30, the lowest balance we have ever had.


10
AOCB
none
11
Date and venue of next meeting: 12 Sep 22, Venue TBD.
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